Comment identifier:  Attn.  1024-AD70.

I am writing in support of Honorable Dirk Kempthorn’s April 30, 2008, proposed exemption to current Federal regulations 36 CFR 2.4 and 50 CFR 27.42, that would allow concealed firearms permit holders to carry their weapons in National Parks and National Wildlife Refuges in accordance with State laws in the surrounding area.  

 

This is a needed regulatory change that will allow holders of valid concealed carry weapons permits (CCW) to exercise their constitutional rights to carry concealed firearms for all lawful purposes on these federal lands.  Abundant statistical analysis of the habits of CCW holders indicates that as a sub-group of the population, we are among the most law-abiding citizens of the United States (about 100 times more law-abiding than the general population).  Permit holders in most states have undergone FBI background checks, been fingerprinted, taken training in the use of deadly force (usually from police officers), and demonstrated safe gun-handling and shooting skills to obtain their permits.

 

As retired professionals, my wife and I travel extensively in the lower 48, often to view the beauties of our National Parks.  I am currently licensed to carry a concealed handgun in 38 states, but of course, not in the National Parks where we spend considerable time.  Please rectify this situation.  Violent crime occurs in the National Parks just as it does in all parts of our country.  Let those of us licensed to carry in defense of ourselves and loved ones exercise that constitutional right in our National Parks. Thank you.

 

Sincerely,

 

 

Dr. Fred H. Everest

P.O. Box 1444

Sitka, AK 99835

(907) 747-9316

f.everest@att.net

 

